RESOLUTION NO. 2020-19

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE GEORGETOWN DIVIDE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT ADOPTING A SOCIAL MEDIA USE POLICY

WHEREAS, the Georgetown Divide Public Utilities District (GDPUD) does not currently have a social media use policy; and

WHEREAS, the adoption of a social media use policy is a prudent addition to GDPUD policies, and would help ensure social media activities are consistent with public records and open meeting laws; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with GDPUD Policy, adoption of new policies requires approval by the GDPUD Board of Directors,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE GDPUD THAT a social media use policy is adopted and included in GDPUD's Policy Manual.

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Directors of the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District at a meeting of said Board held on the 10th day of March 2020, by the following vote:

AYES:

HALPIN, SAUNDERS, SOUZA, GARCIA, WADLE

NOES:

ABSENT/ABSTAIN:

David Souza, President, Board of Directors
GEORGETOWN DIVIDE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full, true and correct copy of <u>Resolution 2020-19</u> duly and regularly adopted by the Board of Directors of the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District, County of El Dorado, State of California, on this 10th day of March 2020.

Jeff Nelson, Clerk and Ex officio Secretary, Board of Directors GEORGETOWN DIVIDE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT